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Greetings to the Lions of 5M3 

 

We maybe have turned the corner and Lions Clubs are meeting, zone meet-
ings are taking place. Club visits are happening and if you are interested in the District Governor 
coming to visit please let me know so we can get it scheduled. It is nice to have things return-
ing to normal with activities taking place. We hope people are getting's their shots. Things will im-
prove and Lions will be able to gather and not worry about Covid-Virus.  
      The Sherburn Lions Club has completed a KID-SIGHT SCREENING in conjunction with a pre-

school screening and it was well attended. Thank You to the Sherburn Lions that helped with this. 
Social distancing and masks were taken into consideration and the new protocol was in place. 57 
Children were screened with 8 referrals made to an optometrist.   
       District 5M2 would like to invite you to the 2021 MD5M Convention “Bend in the River III - 
Join the Jamboree” on May 1, 2021 for a one-day virtual convention. REGISTRATION IS FREE!!! 
Register today via online registration on the MD5M website lionsmd5m.org. An in-depth letter ex-
plaining the convention changes was sent to all club Presidents and Secretaries in the Multiple with 
email addresses. If either your club president or secretary did not receive a copy of the letter, please 
contact your District Governor or convention@lionsmd5m.org. As the convention nears, there will 
be links available to access Zoom and Facebook live for convention participation. This is an excit-
ing year for the 2021 convention that will give the opportunity for all of you to “Join the Jambo-
ree!” business meeting with online voting. 
     Candidate PDG Joanne Ogden of EMO, ON won the election to become an ID candidate. The 
next step is to get on the ballot at the International Convention and get the ENDORSEMENT of 
MD5M AT THE MULTIPLE CONVENTION April 30/May1, 2021. Canadian candidates from 
MD5M are elected to Constitution Areas II. USA Candidates are elected to Constitutional Area I.  
     2021 Lions Clubs International Convention will be a virtual Event June 25 - June 29. Due to the 
continuing concerns about the coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic, the board of directors voted to 
transition the 2021 Montreal Lions Club International Convention to a virtual event that will be 
delivered totally online. Details will be coming in the next newsletter.   
   The 45th Annual USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum is September 9 - 11 in Des Moines Iowa. 
It will offer a unique style as we move forward in our endeavor to create better leaders and educate 
you on building leadership within your multiple, district and club membership. We will feature over 
70 seminars in 2 and 1/2 days that will give insight and guidelines to develop your growth as a lead-
er in Winning Ways.   
     We are looking for Lions from your district to attend the 2021 MD5M Regional Lions Leader-
ship Institute! It will take place at the Holiday Inn Detroit Lakes. RLLI is happening on October 21-

24 2021. Lions that are selected as participants in the Institute must be in good standing in a Lions 
Club and may not be a 1st Vice District Governor, District Governor, Past District Governor, Inter-
national Director, or Past International Director. Each district has the opportunity to send six (6) 
participants; however, if other districts do not meet their allotment, your district may send addition-
al Lions. The Institute will have a maximum of 72 participants. 
      District 5M3 is in dire need to fill the positions of 1VDG and 2VDG. It would be nice for mem-
bers to step forward and take on one of the District Governor positions. 5M3 had Lion Bill Martin 
from Luverne offered to take the 1VDG spot, but he had to decline because of health reasons. We 
wish Lion Bill the best in the coming days. So, these spots are open and if anybody has questions 
about the DG role, please give DG David, DGE Gordon, IPDG Don a call to talk about this. 
    Looking at service activities reporting that has been really low. The Lion's Clubs have been doing 
things and they haven't been entered into the LCI website. Let's try to see if can do better. Would 
like to have the Zone chairs help on this. Also, it would be nice to get zone meetings in before the 
end of June. There will be an e-mail coming out to remind the Zone Chairs about having Zone 
meetings. Service activity reporting needs to be improved. Have a great time being a Lion and don't 
be afraid to ask some to be a Lion. 

  

District 5M3 is looking for few good members. 
 *1 VDG and 2 VDG   
  

Cabinet Positions:                                                     
 *Diabetes Foundation 2 members          
 *Special Olympics 

 *GST Global Service Team                                     
                                                                                         

BRINGING GROWTH TO LIONS 

DG David J.  
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From the desk of DGE Gordon Mulder -- a look 
back, a look forward. 
Slowly, ever so slowly – our covid contracted 

world is opening up.  We have had our 2 shots and we 
have actually been to church, in person, three times now in-
stead of watching ‘church’ on a computer for a 
year.  Although the lazy boy seats at home are a little more 
comfortable than the pews in church.  The communion of 
saints, the gathering of like-minded Christians, is still won-
derful. 

PID Jerome Thompson makes it sound easy, “If we 
can get every club to turn the lights on, serve monthly, and 
invite daily, we will have more successes to share!” 

That sounds so easy, so simple.  How could we not 
improve our own clubs?  What are we waiting for?  Make it 
easy, make it so!   Membership, membership, member-
ship!  Get more membership.  Those are the three words that 
keep pulsing through the district 5M3.  And yet, why do we 
keep slipping in membership? 

Insanity definition:  doing the same thing, expect-
ing different results.  Do we need different results?  Are we 
doing anything different to get different results?  When do 
we start?  How do we start?  Do we have anything good to 
share?  Do we share anything good?  What is it going to 
take to get us off of our respective rockers to share or help 
our communities? 

Kidsight eye screening is slowly opening up.  If the 
schools and daycares are not calling for help, do we be so 
brave and forward as to ask them if we could help 
them?   Maybe they don’t know that we can help 
them.   Maybe this is a way to do marketing of Lions Clubs to 
our towns.   Let them know we can help.  Let them know 
how we can help.  

RLLI  --  Regional Lions Leadership Institute  --  is 
coming this fall.   Every Lion who hasn’t attended should be 
considering attending.  It is a great way to help yourself and 
your club.  We should be flooding RLLI with registration 
forms.  

LCIF – Lions Clubs International Foundation – is still 
helping around the world!  We are so very blessed.  We could 
be helping, paying forward, so that if the time ever comes 
that we need help, we could get help.  Campaign 100 is still 
going strong, still taking donations, still making a difference. 

District Cabinet still has a few openings, and I don’t 
know who else to ask.  One spot on the Hearing Founda-
tion, two spots on the Diabetes foundation, one spot on the 
Vision Foundation, a district secretary, Special Olympics co-
ordinator.  Is there a Lion willing to help out?  You don’t 
need to be an expert in that field, you just need to care and 
be willing to help, and the rest will fall into place. 

It is a good day to be a Lion.  
Work with pride, and help and share with the Lion 

Pride! 
Lion Gordon Mulder 

PU-101’s are 
Due NOW!!! 

 

The Lions Year runs from July 1 to June 30, 
but your new officer listing NEEDS TO BE 
SENT TO LCI  BY MAY 1. 

• Have new officers attend Officer Training 
(watch for future dates) 

• July 1st, new officers begin their year (or 
more) of service. 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
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https://members.lionsforum.org/
event-3926385 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum - 2021 
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
(lionsforum.org)  

https://members.lionsforum.org/event-3926385
https://members.lionsforum.org/event-3926385
https://members.lionsforum.org/event-3926385
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5M3 Project New Hope Co-Chairs are: 
 Larry Muenchow lmuenchow@hotmail.com 

 507-626-0185 

 Sue Muenchow smuenchow312@gmail.com 

To have your Club listed on the sponsor 
page, send your $40.00 to District Treasurer,  

Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 
56266  Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more 
than one box. 

COMING  SOON!!! 

 OFFICER  TRAINING! 

WATCH FOR  DATE, TIME 

AND PLACE ( VIRTUAL?) 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Feb 28, 2020……….1,133      

Mar 31, 2021…….….1,050       

YTD Members Added: 21 YTD  

Members Dropped: … -84 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: -63 

Retention is the key  to keeping your member-
ship numbers.  You cannot run your programs 
without your members.  Talk to them, see what 
keeps them and what makes them leave.  Meet 
their needs. 

  HELP WANTED!! 
1st Vice District Governor 

2nd Vice District Governor 

 

CHAIRS NEEDED FOR: 
  -DIABETES FOUNDATION  

  -INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE 

  -PUBLIC RELATIONS 

  -SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

  -Global Service Team 

  - Dental Initiative 

 

CONTACT DG DAVID IF INTERESTED.  
davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com   
507-236-2480 
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5M3 NAMI 

Membership problems, who has them?  Is it just a local club problem, 5M3, or MD5M.  No good news 
here, we recruit fewer new members than we retain.  Cannot do much about death and people moving out 
of the area.  We can do something about the recruiting process and that it must be JOB ONE.  It is every-
one’s priority.  We cannot be recycling the same folks in our club’s leadership positions.  We need to do a 
better job of training our members to assume the leadership roles in our club’s.  How do you train your 
members?  First, start with a new member orientation program that informs the member about Lionism, 
our history, what we do.  Second, encourage members to attend our district conventions to learn about 
our service projects.  And Third, encourage members to continue their training with MD5M leadership 
training programs.  This is not easy, it is called encouragement and identifying your members to help 
them to assume leadership roles in your club.  Bottom line:  DESIRE.  You must decide if you want new 
members in your club.  You must make the decision to become a recruiter for your club.  Is everyone on 
board with getting new members in your club?  Do you have fun service projects?  Is your club visible in 
your community?  How do you know?  Are your meetings fun?  Do all your members know the procedures 
for joining?  Here is a good one, does every member have a membership application?  If not, order some 
from LCI and hand them out!!!!  Is everyone knowledgeable enough to sell Lionism?  Do you have a story 
of what Lions means to you?  Are prospective members welcomed at your meetings?  Last but now least, 
do you have a new member orientation / training program at your club?  If not, why not?  Maybe it should 
not be just for new members, but EVERYONE in the club.  Hopefully, you will talk about membership at 
your club meetings and decided to make it a PRIORITY and have it become JOB ONE.  Hey thanks for 
reading and wish all the club’s success in recruiting and retaining your members.  If you need any assis-
tance, please let me know.  Oh, one more thing, celebrate your success immediately, do not wait.  We 
Serve, 
 

IPDG Donald E. Kuehl, NAMI Chair 

*SEE FOLLOWING PAGES FOR  
MORE INFORMATION* 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP BUILD UP A FUND FOR AFFORDABLE 
HEARING AID BY DONATING USED HEAR-
ING AIDS! 
Most clubs and communities don’t realize that it 
isn’t just glasses that can be donated to Lions, but 
also HEARING AIDS.  These are then sent to a 
place that refurbishes them as needed and make 
them available at a lower cost.  PLEASE LET 
YOUR COMMUNITIES KNOW ABOUT THIS! 
Your contribution of used hearing aids makes a 
significant difference in the lives of those who 
would simply slip through the cracks. 
 

There’s still time!  
Contact DG David Janssen to set up 
a visit with your club!     
507-236-2480    
Davidjanssen1947 @hotmail.com 
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Lakefield Lions club with DG David 

Lakefield Lion Joel Poppe receives 35 anniversary 
award from DG David 

DG David presents 45 anniversary award to    
Lakefield Lion Dewayne Hage 

New Ulm Lions Donate to Riverside   
Nature Learning Center 

The Lions Club of New Ulm recently  
donated $500 to the Riverside Nature 
Learning Center located in New Ulm. 
Their mission is to provide a hands-on 
experience for visitors with emphasis on 
exposing young people to natural history. 
Environment is one of the initiatives of 
Lions Clubs International. 

Pictured, back row, L to R, are Lion John Micheel, Curator of the River-
side Nature Learning Center, Ron Bolduan and Lion Bob Schirlinger. 
Front row, L to R, are Youth Assistants, Tanner Kissner and  Layla 
Kump.  
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Lions of 5M3 

 

Our Sherburn Lions Club has just completed LIONS KID-
SIGHT (VISION SCREENING) services held in conjunction 
with the annual pre-school screening held at Sherburn Elemen-
tary School this week.  Completed over a 3-day period April 6, 
7, 8,  Martin County West Pre-School children ranging in age 
from 3 to 5 years old went through the screening events at ap-
pointed times throughout the three days to complete general 
hearing, vision screening, along with additional Individual De-
velopmental Learning Readiness checks. 
 

This year, a total of 57 children were screened for potential vi-
sion related concerns.  The KIDSIGHT Camera device identi-
fied several (8) children for "referrals" to an optometrist or oph-
thalmologist which may then lead to corrective vision support, 
depending on further medical diagnosis with a vision profes-
sional!   
 

"Thanks" going out to the following LIONS who volunteered 
their time in supporting the MCW School District's pre-

school screening program through Lions KIDSIGHT:  
David Traetow, Dennis Larson, Gary Manzey, Rex Wohlhuter, 
John Tirevold, David Janssen and Dale Harbitz.   In addition, 
Adam Smith, Fairmont Lions Club member, shared Thursday 
afternoon with us while familiarizing himself with the KID-
SIGHT equipment and operations so that he could use this same 
equipment to assist with the pre-school screening process in 
Granada on Friday of this week!  Great to work with each of you 
this week in assisting this worthwhile venture for our kids!   Our 
Lions Club tallied up at least 48.5 service hours in making this 
effort successful; so, THANKS AGAIN! 
 

Due to the COVID19 pandemic, our last recent venture with 
KIDSIGHT occurred two years ago in 2019; so, we actually 
missed a year until catching up again this Spring with our cur-
rent pre-school population.  The MCW School District staff, 
along with many parents have expressed thankful appreciation 
for the support of the LIONS club in providing this service!   
 

The KIDSIGHT diagnostic camera is truly an amazing piece of 
technology in identifying potential life-altering vision problems 
in our young children!  Today, I had the opportunity to visit with 
MCW Interim-Superintendent Chad Brusky relating to the pos-
sible future use in screening current MCW students of multiple 
age groups.  In sharing with him the Sherburn Lions Club would 
be most willing to make that service available at any school or 
age level, providing the coordination of available KIDSIGHT 
equipment can be scheduled within the 5M3 calendar for our 
local use. 
 

As this equipment is free for each Lions Club to use upon avail-
ability, there is a printer which travels with several other pieces 
of camera equipment so that copies of individual screening re-
sults may be printed for the parents and school nurse; while the 
State of Minnesota Health Services requires documentation of 
the actual screening results from each school. 
 

Sherburn Lions Kid-Sight Chairman Dale Harbitz 

Sherburn Lions Dale Harbitz and Gary Manzey helped during 
Lions Kidsight Vision Screening at Sherburn Elementary School 
for pre-school screening. 

Sherburn Lions John Tirevold and Dale Harbitz helped screen 
57 children during Sherburn Elementary’s pre-school screening. 
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DG David J  presents Fairmont Lion Allan Struck with 49 
year Milestone Chevron Award. Congratulations Lions Allan! 

Fairmont Lions Club had a nice turnout for DG David J’s visit. 

DG David J met with the Truman Lions Club during a joint meeting with the 
Fairmont Lions. 

DG David J presents Fairmont Lion Duane Nawrcki with a 
Milestone Chevron Award as a 15 year Lion member (above) 
and the International Leadership Award (right) for his significant 
contributions to the Fairmont Lions Club. Congratulations Lion 
Duane! 



 

15 



 

16 



 

17 



 

18 

3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      
Community Center   
Lion Tom Franta, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lion Al Husfeldt, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
American Legion                

Lion Teresa Rossow, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Vesta Café                       

Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1/3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Doreen Velde, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 

Lion Dean McNeal, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    
Church of Christ       

Lion Brian Hendricksen, Pres. 

1/2 Thurs; 6:15 p.m.    
Turner Hall             

Lion Diann Warta, Pres. 

2/4 Tues; 6 p.m.      
Bello Cucina’s  

Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    
Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

2/4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    
Jack Slades              

Lion John Holt, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    
Knotts Corner          

Lion Joseph Plaetz, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.     
Senior Center          

Lion Gprdpm Eichner, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      
Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Dale Busch Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     
Lions Community Ctr 

Lion Alan Hillestead, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    
Lake Wilson Legion  

Lion Jack VanEck, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    
Jeffers City Hall        
Lion Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch             

Lion Roger Bloomgren, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    
Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     
American Legion      
Lion Joel Pingeon, Pres. 

2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   
Sherburn Legion       

Lion Mark Wohlhuter, Pres. 

 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch             

Lion Steve Cattnach, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 
If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   
Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2 & 4 Mon; 6:15 pm      
Jackson Legion  

Lion Phil Handevidt, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    
Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Karl Winderfeldt, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      
Sleepy Eye Golf Club 

Lion Blair Fokens, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
PK Egan’s  

Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Multi-Purpose Center   

Lion Gary Peterson, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    
Stonewall Bar & Grill 

Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 


